
State Representative David P. Linsky





September 24, 2014
Massachusetts State House
Room 146
Boston, MA 02133
Re:  Request for Public Hearings on NESCOE and Tennessee Gas Pipeline Proposal

Dear Representative Linsky,
The momentum of the grassroots campaign to oppose the Tennessee Gas Northeast Energy Direct pipeline proposal has been steadily building across the Commonwealth. Homeowner coalitions and conservation land trusts have come together and educated themselves about the weaknesses in the case for “need,” the company’s unabashed intent to export, and the lack of firm capacity commitments by the electricity generators and local distribution companies. This irresponsible proposal for a massive overbuild of natural gas distribution infrastructure will commit the Commonwealth and New England to carbon-based electricity generation for decades to come.
I am writing to you in your capacity as the Chair of the House Committee on Post, Audit, and Oversight, in support of a request made by my State Representative Sheila Harrington of the First Middlesex District. As you may know, the New England States Committee on Electricity (NESCOE) and ISO New England, the New England grid operator, have been advocating strongly for the Tennessee Gas Pipeline Northeast Energy Direct Project for the last several months. Indeed, as evidenced by documents obtained through the Conservation Law Foundation’s efforts to gain public access to NESCOE’s records earlier this year, pipeline and utility companies appear to enjoy pervasive and improper influence, and access to NESCOE representatives and proceedings. 
Like many citizens and ratepayers across the Commonwealth, I am deeply frustrated and appalled by the behind-closed-doors meetings between NESCOE, a public body charged with advising the formation of public energy policy, and Kinder Morgan, a private company seeking to enrich their investors under the guise of serving Massachusetts energy security. NESCOE in particular has exhibited outright disdain for an open, public process—according to one NESCOE staff member, “strategy should be formulated behind closed doors as the court of public opinion can be fickle and recalcitrant.” Massachusetts utility ratepayers deserve better. Therefore, I wish to express my full support for Representative Harrington's call for a public hearing to investigate the behavior of NESCOE in this matter. I urge you to do everything in your power as the Chair of the House Committee on Post, Audit, and Oversight to hold NESCOE membership accountable to the utility ratepayers that fund their operating budget.
Please intervene on behalf of the citizens of the Commonwealth to commence an open and detailed investigation into the utter lack of public process, and the health, safety, and environmental impact of this irresponsible proposal. Help to restore our trust in a governmental process that is supposed to work “for the people”.
Sincerely,
